
Salford City Council - Record of Decision
I Councillor Bill Hinds , Assistant Mayor for Finance and Support Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraphs 5.4 (b) and (c) of Section 2, of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve that offers of a permanent contract of employment be made to 19 employees with fixed term contracts in service specific administration posts, currently working in a variety of front-line service areas, and to note the measures being taken to further stabilise the Administration service following implementation of this year’s CSR proposals.
The Reasons are that in order to continue to provide critical support to frontline services, that all fixed term Administration employees be offered permanent contracts of employment with the Authority.  This would significantly reduce the risk of critical failure / lack of capacity and an inability to sustain services, which is a continual threat within the current fixed term arrangements. By November 2012, the majority of the fixed term contract employees will have reached two years’ service whilst employed directly by the Authority and so will automatically assume redeployment / redundancy rights.

Options considered and rejected were take no action.
Assessment of Risk: In order to continue to provide critical support to frontline services, all fixed term Administration employees will be offered permanent contracts of employment with the Authority.  This would significantly reduce the risk of critical failure / lack of capacity and an inability to sustain services, which is a continual threat within the current fixed term arrangements.
The source of funding Administration Budget.
Legal Advice obtained yes.
Financial Advice obtained yes.
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.
The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer: Allison Lobley 


Tel No 793 3003
	
	

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another City/Deputy or Assistant Mayor.
	

	
	

	
	

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Corporate Issues Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed:  Councillor Bill Hinds

Assistant Mayor for Finance and Support Services
Dated:  Monday, 9th July, 2012

*
This decision was published on Thursday, 12th July, 2012.
*
This decision will come in force on Friday, 20th July, 2012 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
